
 

 

 

 

 
 

BOARD  OF  SELECTMEN 
 

RICHARD H. SMITH TOWN HALL 
 

 
Regular Meeting April 10, 2018 

 

Attendance: Selectmen Angus McDonald, Duane Gates and Bill Burdick, Margo 

Hilfinger and John Greene (videography), Jonathon Kastner. 

 

This regular meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by McDonald. 

 

Minutes:   
 

Regular Meeting of March 27, 2018 

 

Gates moved, Burdick 2
nd

, to accept the regular meeting minutes of March 27, 2018, with 

the correction that Jonathan Kastner’s appointment to the EDC is to expire December 31, 

2019. 

 

APPROVED   3 – 0 

 

 

Discuss Payment to Watts Law Office: 

 

McDonald discussed a proposed payment to the Watts Law Office of $9,500 for legal 

services rendered to collect unpaid taxes, performed in 2010.  The original bill was $15,274 

plus an additional $1,131 fee for collection.  McDonald became aware of this is late January 

of 2018 and has negotiated a payment of $9,500, to be made no later than for July, 2018, the 

start of the new budget year.  Burdick made a motion to make this payment and Gates 

seconded.   

            

         APPROVED 3 - 0 

 

 

Audience of Citizens – Any other business to come before the board: 

 

No Citizens appeared before the Board of Selectmen. 

 

Jonathan Kastner provided an update on a meeting hosted by the CT Dept of Economic 

Development that he attended.  Mr. Kastner found the meeting interesting and is convinced 

that this initiative will prove helpful to the Town of Deep River. 



 

Adjournment: 

 

With no other business to discuss, Gates made a motion to adjourn the meeting, and Burdick 

seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:49pm. 

 

         APPROVED 3 - 0 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

William Burdick, 

Selectman 


